
 

May 22, 2025 
 
The Honorable Tom Cole      The Honorable Rosa DeLauro 
Chairman        Ranking Member 
House Committee on Appropriations     House Committee on Appropriations 
H-307 The Capitol       H-307 The Capitol 
Washington, DC 20515      Washington, DC 20515 
 
Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro, 
 
I am requesting funding for the Bothwell, Utah Water Infrastructure project in fiscal year 2026. The entity to 
receive funding for this project is the Bear River Water Conservancy District. The funding would be used to 
increase pipe diameter parallel to existing lines, install new water lines, and construct a water storage tanks, 
greatly improving the district’s delivery capacity.  
 
The investment in the Bothwell, Utah Water Infrastructure project represents a valuable use of taxpayer funds 
because although the district has adequate water supply to meet population growth, its infrastructure is at 
capacity and unable to meet the future demand in Box Elder County. 
 
This project has a Federal nexus because it is for purposes authorized in 42 U.S.C. Section 300j-12.  

I certify that neither I nor my immediate family has any financial interest in this project. 
 

Sincerely,  

 

 

Rep. Blake D. Moore 
Member of Congress 


